

Lieutenant Governor

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Department of Public Health
Bureau of Climate and Environmental Health
Community Sanitation Program
5 Randolph Street, Canton, MA 02021
Phone: 617-279-1002

KATHLEEN E. WALSH Secretary

ROBERT GOLDSTEIN, MD, PhD Commissioner

> Tel: 617-624-6000 www.mass.gov/dph

November 10, 2023

Robert Ogden, Sheriff
Dukes County Jail and House of Correction
P.O. Box 252
Edgartown, MA 02539 (electronic copy)

Re: Plan of Correction - Dukes County Jail and House of Correction, Edgartown

Dear Sheriff Ogden:

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health, Community Sanitation Program (CSP) has received your Plan of Correction in response to my inspection on June 1, 2023. After review, the CSP finds the plan appropriately addresses all of the violations noted in the report with the following exception:

In regards to the issue of cell size, the CSP remains concerned with the inadequate square footage.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter, should you have any questions please contact me at the address listed above.

Sincerely,

Nicholas Gale

Richalas Mela

Environmental Analyst, CSP, BCEH

cc: Robert Goldstein, MD, PhD, Commissioner, DPH

Nalina Narain, Director, BCEH

Steven Hughes, Director, CSP, BCEH

Kathleen E. Walsh, Secretary, Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Carol A. Mici, Commissioner, DOC
Terrence Reidy, Secretary, EOPSS
(electronic copy)
Timothy Gotovich, Director, Policy Development and Compliance Unit
(electronic copy)

James Neville, Special Sheriff (electronic copy)
Michael Trance, Captain of Standards and Compliance (electronic copy)

Matthew Poole, Health Agent, Edgartown Health Department (electronic copy)
Clerk, Massachusetts House of Representatives (electronic copy)

Clerk, Massachusetts Senate (electronic copy)



KIMBERLEY DRISCOLL

Lieutenant Governor

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Department of Public Health
Bureau of Climate and Environmental Health
Community Sanitation Program
5 Randolph Street, Canton, MA 02021
Phone: 617-279-1002

KATHLEEN E. WALSH Secretary

ROBERT GOLDSTEIN, MD, PhD Commissioner

> Tel: 617-624-6000 www.mass.gov/dph

November 10, 2023

Joseph D. McDonald, Jr., Sheriff

Plymouth County Correctional Facility

26 Long Pond Road

Plymouth, MA 02360 (electronic copy)

Re: Plan of Correction - Plymouth County Correctional Facility

Dear Sheriff McDonald:

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health, Community Sanitation Program (CSP) has received your Plan of Correction in response to my inspection on September 19 and 20, 2023. After review, the CSP finds the plan appropriately addresses all of the violations noted in the report with the following exception:

In regards to the issue of cell size, the CSP remains concerned with the inadequate square footage.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter, should you have any questions please contact me at the address listed above.

Sincerely,

Nicholas Gale

Nicholas Mala

Environmental Analyst, CSP, BCEH

cc: Robert Goldstein, MD, PhD, Commissioner, DPH

Nalina Narain, Director, BCEH

Steven Hughes, Director, CSP, BCEH

Kathleen E. Walsh, Secretary, Executive Office of Health and Human Services (electronic copy)

Carol A. Mici, Commissioner, DOC (electronic copy)

Terrence Reidy, Secretary, EOPSS (electronic copy)
Timothy Gotovich, Director, Policy Development and Compliance Unit (electronic copy)

Antone Moniz, Superintendent (electronic copy)

Kevin DiMarzio, ADS of Operations (electronic copy)
Jennifer Keegan, EHSO (electronic copy)

Jennifer Keegan, EHSO (electronic copy)
Karen Keane, Health Director, Plymouth Board of Health (electronic copy)

Clerk, Massachusetts House of Representatives (electronic copy)

Clerk, Massachusetts Senate (electronic copy)